Vol. 8, No. 39

Serving the district

September 30, 1965

PROCLAMATION

WHEREAS, at a meeting of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Terrace Bay, held on September 28th, 1965, it was resolved "that the week of October 3rd to 9th be, and the same is hereby fixed as FIRE PREVENTION WEEK for the current year and that the Reeve be authorized to publish the usual proclamation therewith."

These are, therefore, to make known that in compliance with the foregoing resolution I do hereby proclaim the week of October 3rd to 9th as FIRE PREVENTION WEEK for the year 1965, of which all persons are hereby requested to take notice and govern themsleves accordingly.

W.J. Adamo - Reeve The Corporation of, The Township of Terrace Bay

GOD SAVE THE QUEEN

MONDAY STORE CLOSING SOUGHT

The Terrace Bay Chamber of Commerce held a meeting of their Council Thursday in the Recreation Centre, chaired by President Neil Cornthwaite.

Secretary Margaret Simmer reported.

It was noted there has been no action on the sign in front of the Norwood Motel by the Department of Highways. Membership Chairman Joe Commisso reported between six and seven thousand brochures had been distributed this summer and additional brochures will be printed.

A letter from the Lord Provost of Dundee conveyed good wishes following the visit of Mr. Alex Cruick-shank of Terrace Bay. The Constitution is to be reprinted with the addition of the amendments.

The President will attend the Upper Lake Superior Travel Council on October 21st, in the Lakehead.

October 14th was the tentative date set for a general meeting at 7:30 P.M. in the large meeting room in order to discuss the C.P.R. train being taken off and further to allow Jack Caccamo to discuss his proposal to have the stores closed all day Monday rather than Wednesday afternoons.

LIBERAL MEETING OCTOBER 4th

An organizational meeting will be held in the small meeting room of the Recreation Centre at 8 p.m. on October 4th, to form committees who will make and carry out plans for the forthcoming (Cont'd on Pg. 10)



Photo by R. Cotton

Students' Council L. to R. Jorg Schmiedschen, Vice- President, Jim Mikus, President, Lynda Lawrence, Secretary - Treasurer.

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS ELECT COUNCIL

As many visitors to Terrace Bay High School noticed this past week, a great change had come over the school. The reason for this was the highly successful election campaign held by the nominees for Student Council. Signs and posters created a panorama from one end of the school to the other as our school took on the appearance of an Art Gallery for three days. At the end of the three days, the actual elections were held, and these were the successful candidates for the executive: President – Jim Mikus, Grade 11; Vice – President – George Schmiedchen, Grade 12; Secretary – Treasurer – Lynda Lawrence, Grade 12.

These three people got into office partially through suggestions and promises presented in their speeches to the student body.

The defeated candidates may have lost in numerical votes but not in spirit as they put up a terrific campaign and set the pace for the successful candidates. "It matters not whether you win or lose, but how you play the game."

I am sure that this year's Student Council will strive to the best of its ability to fulfill all promises made. I personally would like to thank the student body and staff for the wonderful support and interest shown in this campaign.

(by Jim Mikus)

COLORED TELEVISION IN TERRACE BAY

Bert Lohr of Community TV Systems has installed in his own home the first color TV set in Terrace Bay. Your reporter had an opportunity recently to see a broadcast in color from Marquette. (Cont'd on Pg. 10)